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Michael Janigan 


Michael Buonaguro

Executive Director PIAC


Counsel for VECC

(613) 562-4002 


(416) 767-1666
 July 9, 2010

VIA MAIL and E-MAIL

Ms. Kirsten Walli 

Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319

2300 Yonge St.
Toronto, ON

M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re:
Letter from Hon. Brad Duguid Minister of Energy and Infrastructure
OEB Low Income Assistance Program (LEAP)
Comments of the Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition (VECC)

We have received  a copy of the Minister’s Letter regarding resumption of work on LEAP and the Board Secretary’s letter indicating Staff are developing a work plan.

We have some comments that we hope the Board will consider in moving forward with LEAP.
With respect to Conditions of Service for Electricity Distributors, VECC notes that there  has been extensive input on Low Income (LI) amendments to the DSC and RSC and the Board Should be in a position to issue draft amendments to the Codes for Comment

However, we note that there has been no consultation on Conditions of Service for Gas Utilities, and that this consultation should be initiated as soon as possible.

With regard to Emergency Financial Assistance and Targeted Conservation Programs, as the Board Secretary notes, that following the work of the EAWG and CWG, the Board has issued its Report.
From the perspective of the constituency represented by VECC, there are two critical and pressing priorities:
· Direction to the Gas and Electric Distributors to implement Emergency Financial Assistance for the Winter 2010/11 heating season. We suggest  that the Board authorize a general LEAP EFS deferral account to record legitimate costs incurred by both gas and electric distributors
· Direction to Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. and Union Gas Limited to develop and implement an enhanced targeted Low Income Demand Side Management (DSM) Program for 2011, using the framework and budgets proposed by the CWG and accepted  by the Board. In our view, It is particularly critical that there is no delay, and EGDI and Union be directed to file supplementary evidence on this Low Income program enhancement so that it becomes part of the Board-approved 2011 DSM plans of the gas utilities under the current Applications EB-2010-0175 and EB-2010-0055 respectively.
We respectfully submit that further delays in implementing these components of LEAP cannot be countenanced, especially given the impact of HST on customers’ utility bills, and that from the Low Income customers’ perspective, significant  time has already been lost. Time is now  of the essence.
Thank you.

Yours truly,
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Michael Janigan 

Executive Director PIAC

Michael Buonaguro

Counsel for VECC
cc:
Union Gas Limited Chris Ripley Manager Regulatory Applications

Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. Norm Ryckman, Director Regulatory Affairs
bcc:   Ms Tamar Heisler, Office of the Minister of Energy and Infrastructure
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